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   www.uvu.edu/ce/elderquest             Facebook: Elder Quest - - Utah County            Fall  2020 -2021 

Undaunted and rising from the ashes of a nationwde 

pandemic like a shining phoenix, Elder Quest is deter-

mined to continue to provide quality opportunities for 

you.  The Board has debated and discussed what to do 

and how to safely continue with classes while provid-

ing for our members in the best way we can.              

This semester, the comradery may look a little different 

s still be there through the magic of Zoom. You’ll 

s faces the internet classes, 

but exchange thoughts as well, if you choose to join by 

Zoom. Classes and Potpourri Lectures, are all still avail-

t un-

til the Provo Senior Center opens.  And we will still 

hold our monthly luncheons in person with safe social 

Come join from the safety of your home on this crazy 

covid journey. We have provided instructions and a 

help line and even personalized help for any and all 

that may need it to get started.  Look for the details in-

side.  We all look forward to the future when we can 

again shake hands and meet face to face.  Until then, 

luncheon, Tues, Sept __at the Springville Maglebys! 

Dear Elder Quest Friends,  
 

The year 2020 will definitely be a year to remember! I hope your involve-

ment with Elder Quest gave you fond moments to ponder on the wonderful experi-

ences you had during the past year with the teachers and their subjects, even with 

the devastating, abrupt shutdown because of the Covid-19 pandemic.  

We believe we can bring you a full schedule that you will feel comfortable 

with as we continue this Fall. We will certainly start off with “virtual classes,” 

through the magic of the internet, (more on that in the newsletter) but when we can 

return to the Senior Center in Provo, we will have the use of the big room so we can 

have social distancing with an adjustable schedule. 

Just to refresh your memories, I will mention a few of the experiences we shared: we were privileged to 

meet a movie director from the Congo and see his movie, learn about the Lincoln Legacy, understand many im-

portant facts about the People’s Republic of China, gain insights into the past, present and future of Israel, enjoy 

book reports and poetry—even Shakespeare—join in discussions of current global, national, and local events, re-

ceive technological help, and learn about temples and life after life. The highlight for me was when Alan Keele’s 

friend from Germany spoke to us.  He knew Helmuth Hübener, a teenager who was killed by the Nazis during the 

Second World War because he was printing anti-Nazi information and distributing it. When he had us sing “God 

Bless American” before he left us, there was not a dry eye among us.  

Thanks to all the teachers for your dedication and the sacrifice of your time to broaden our horizons and 

make our lives more enjoyable. It is a privilege to continue the motto of “Learning, Doing, and Sharing” this com-

ing year because we weren’t able to finish it last Spring with our scholarship dinner, amazing speakers and enter-

tainment. Hopefully, we’ll use that program this next Spring! 

I would like to end with a personal note. When Ruth Hillam asked me to be her Vice-President, I told her 

that I’d had cancer two years previous. She said that she had had cancer too. After I thought about it for a week, I 

finally said, “Yes.” Would you believe a month later I had to have another tumor removed from the back of my 

head and have six weeks of radiation! Two-and-a-half years previous when I had radiation, it completely wiped me 

out physically and emotionally. However, this time I was able to attend all the Elder Quest classes, and I finished 

my radiation two days before Thanksgiving with plenty of energy. I attribute my success with my treatments this 

time to the positive influence generated by you wonderful people. Sorry, I have to wear these hats, but I don’t have 

hair from the radiation on the back of my head! 

Hope you’ll join us this coming semester! As an Elder Quest board, we hope to see you this Fall! 

 

Sincerely, 

Cheryl  Johnson 

2020-21 Elder Quest President 
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Zoom into our Fall Classes! 
 
"The times -- they are a changing." And Elder Quest is changing with the times. 
 
Our Fall Newsletter includes a listing of our upcoming classes and how we are 
striving to provide all of you with the best educational experiences that we can 
offer given the Covid-19 restriction and guidelines that are currently in place in 
the state on how we can meet and interact.  
 
But wait -- due to technology we think we have a way to still provide each of you 
with quality stuff! 
 
Welcome to ZOOM! As we move forward we are working to provide our classes to you via ZOOM.  
 

What is ZOOM and How Do I Use It? 
  
It's not too difficult at all. You can obtain the ZOOM app on your smart phone or your laptop or 
desktop computer (hey, it's free!!). Zoom really is free to use, and is pretty well regarded as a relia-
ble, high quality safe and secure conferencing tool. You can download it by going to the app store on 
your smart phone or Googling ZOOM and downloading it onto your desktop.  
 
And if you need help, just email us at elderquestonline@gmail.com and wewill help you get set up. 
 
More details on how we will be using ZOOM for our classes will be shared with you on our Elder 
Quest-Utah Valley Facebook page, and direct emails to you. The first class that my wife and I will 
be offering (Sept. 17 at 10 a.m.) will be an introduction on using ZOOM. 
 
For more details on ZOOM please check out our Elder Quest internet sites where we will be provid-
ing more help and information: 
 

* Website: elderquest/ce/uvu.edu *  

* In Facebook search for: Elder Quest Utah County *  

*On YouTube search for: Elder Quest Utah County * 

 
Please don’t be afraid of this amazing technology, it’s a great way to help us stay connected, learn-
ing and growing!  
 
And you can always email us for help at elderquestonline@gmail.com 

Don’t forget to go to our webpage  or our Elder Quest Facebook page for more information. 
 
Stay safe and we will overcome this unique situation! 

  

David Wilson 
Vice President Elder Quest 
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Zoom Classes - What to Expect 

Submitted By Gerhard Ruf 

Getting ready to Zoom:  

 First, You will need to use either an Apple or Windows computer or a smart device (like a smart phone 
or tablet) with the Zoom app installed to participate in any of the classes.  

 If you haven’t used Zoom, and need to install it, go to either https://www.zoom.us or your app store to 
download and install it. If you need assistance with this please send a request for help to 
elderquestonline@gmail.com to set up a time for help. 

 We have set up four test classes that you can join to become familiar with using Zoom.  We will provide 
some instruction during these classes on how to use the various features of the program during the classes. 
They are scheduled for: 

• 10 to 11 am on Wed, the 26th of Aug, 

• 10 to 11 am on Thu, the 27th of Aug, 

•  1 to 2 pm on Thu, the 27th of Aug, and 

•  1 to 2 pm on Fri, the 28th of Aug. 

 Please join the test class you choose with either the meeting ID of 869 4877 6155 in the Zoom app or 
https://www.zoom.us/j/86948776155 in your browser.   

Getting ready for Elder Quest Classes:  

• Each of the 12 classes offered to members of Elder Quest will have a unique Zoom meeting ID.  This meeting 
ID will be used to attend each of the 10 sessions taught for that class. 

• The meeting ID for each class will be emailed to all whose membership has been received during the first 
week in September. Memberships arriving after that will also receive the class details.  We will allow any-
one with the meeting ID to join the classes during the first week of classes, but a membership will be re-
quired to attend subsequent class sessions.  A meeting ID will also be mailed to each member for the sched-
uled Potpourri Lectures.   

• When you join any Elder Quest class you will see a small screen with “Please wait for the host to start this 
meeting” displayed or a larger screen with “Please wait, the host will let you in soon.” displayed.  These 
screens will also display the name of the teacher(s) and the class title and provide a link to “Test Computer 
Audio”. 

• Once you are admitted to the class a screen may allow you to “Join with computer audio” before coming 
into the class. 

 The teachers are allowing us to record each session of their class during this semester so that EQ mem-
bers that miss a class or want to attend sessions of a class at another time may watch them at any time before 
the end of the year.  The recording for each session of each class will have a unique link which can only be used 
by the recipient to which it is emailed.  You may request to receive a link for these recording by emailing the 
request to elderquestonline@gmail.com.  The classes will become available 2 or 3 days after each session.  You 
will need to be logged into your Youtube account to watch them. 

 We expect to record and post a video of each teacher describing their class on our Facebook and 
Youtube pages by the end of Aug. Currently, you can go to the Elder Quest - Utah County Facebook page to see 
the welcome video that our president, Cheryl Johnson has posted. This is located at https://
www.facebook.com/10157772656037013/. The welcome video is also available on the Elder Quest Utah Coun-
ty Youtube channel at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q23Ep0pSMjU.  

 If you need assistance with any of  this please send a request for help to elderquestonline@gmail.com! 

https://www.zoom.us/
mailto:elderquestonline@gmail.com
https://www.zoom.us/j/86948776155
mailto:elderquestonline@gmail.com.
https://www.facebook.com/10157772656037013/
https://www.facebook.com/10157772656037013/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q23Ep0pSMjU
mailto:elderquestonline@gmail.com
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OVER THE RAINBOW AND BEYOND:  

THE REAL WIZARD OF OZ, L. FRANK BAUM  
 10:00 AM  Monday  

Taught by Leonard and Judith Tourney 

L. Frank Baum’s many characters and tales from a land 
“over the rainbow,” written in 14 serialized Oz books, have amazed and entertained 
us throughout the past two centuries. Writing of future inventions and events such as 
television, virtual reality, motion pictures, prosthetic implants, wireless phones, 
women’s liberation, even department store window decorations, he was truly a vi-
sionary wizard himself! 

Best Book Reviews 

Out of the Best Books 

1:00 PM  

Taught by Dale and Margene Shumway 

Always looking for a great book to read?  Join us for some fun and 

stimulating book reviews and conversation. 

Africa: 

In Literature and on Film 

2:30  pm 

Taught by Bruce Young 

 Bruce Young’s main areas of emphasis in teaching and research are Shakespeare, Renaissance 
literature, and literary theory and criticism. He also teaches courses on C. S. Lewis, world literature, and 
other topics. His research and writing on Shakespeare has focused on family life as experienced in 
Shakespeare’s time and depicted in the plays. Besides Shakespeare and Lewis, Professor Young’s pas-
sions include the philosophy of Emmanuel Levinas, a twentieth-century thinker whose ideas have many 
kinds of relevance to literary study. Among other things, Levinas discusses art, language, history, and 
culture, but above all “ethics,” by which he means the unavoidable relationship each of us has with “the 
Other” (i.e., the other person).  Bruce holds a PhD from Harvard and teaches at BYU.  He is also Julia 
Blair’s son-in-law! 

IMPORTANT!    All Elder Quest classes will be broadcast on the internet through Zoom until 

until the Provo Senior Center opens and becomes available for EQ classes.    For help getting 

started with Zoom on your computer or smart phone,  email: elderquestonline@gmail.com 

Monday Classes 



6 

 

Elder Quest Book Reviews--Fall Semester 2020 

Dale & Margene Shumway and Friends 

 

Monday  1:00 pm 

Sept. 21    Wounded Tiger                           by T. Martin Bennett         Dale & Margene Shumway 
 This writing is the true story of angry Japanese pilot Mitsuo Fuchida, who led the attack on Pearl Harbor, loved 
Japan and hated America, but ultimately came to peace with himself and his enemies. An American pilot and family 
are part of the narrative giving balance to the account. 
 
Sept. 28    Tattoos on the Heart       by Greg Boyle                      Tal Huber 
 An exciting memoir written by a Catholic priest, Greg Boyle, in which he relays his experiences while serving as 
the leader of the Dolores Mission  Church in the gang capitol of the world, Los Angeles. 
 
Oct. 5       Written out of History                 by Senator Mike Lee                      Ruth Hillam 
 Mike Lee indicates that some of those early contributors to our inspired Constitution including women, slaves, 
and an Iroquois Chief are being forgotten or written out of our history. 
 
Oct. 12      The Accidental Tourist       by Anne Tyler                               Dale & Margene Shumway 
 A humorous novel about a travel-guide author who hates traveling. Separated from his wife, he and his dis-
tressed dog move in with his zany siblings and he has a relationship with an odd-ball female dog trainer. 
 
Oct. 19     The Murder of Roger Ackroid      by Agatha Christie                          Linda Knight 
 How many books has Agatha Christie written? Why is she known as a “Plot Mistress?” Why does Linda Knight 
love her writing so much? Can you figure out who the murderer is before the last page? 
 
Oct. 26     Where the Lost Wander                  by Amy Harmon                              Marjean Bingham 
 In a vivid Pioneer immigrant train account of an 1853 crossing of the plains, a young widow falls for the Paw-
nee Indian mule-driver!---Can they have a future with all the prejudice?---Then, she is kidnapped by some evil Sioux 
men! 
 
Nov. 2     Mother Teresa---an Authorized Biography     by Kathryn Spink             Dale & Margene Shumway  
 A focus on the simple but impressive woman, raised in the Balkans, but spending her life among the “poorest 
of the poor” in Calcutta, India, striving to do “something beautiful for Jesus.” 
 
Nov. 9     The Persian Pickle Club                    by Sandra Dallas         La Rae Huber 
 A group of friends in Depression-era Kansas are tied together with shared interests in quilting, good food, con-
versation, and keeping secrets. 
 
Nov. 16      The Other Side of the Bridge        by Cameron Wright            Fran Reiser  
              Katie Connelly, a research assistant at the university, is working on a history of the Golden Gate Bridge. Dave 
Riley, a New York marketing executive, harbors an obsession: he must ride his motorcycle across the Golden Gate 
Bridge. With mystery, tragedy, romance, and science, it’s hard to put the book down.  
 
Nov. 23     My Grandfather’s Son        by Clarence Thomas           Dale & Margene Shumway 
 A true history of one of America’s most remarkable and controversial leaders, in his own words, telling how his 
unmarried, overwhelmed mother gave Clarence and his little sibling to her parents to raise, and from there his ascent 
in life to the Supreme Court. 
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Tuesday Classes 

 
Understanding  

Economics  

10 am  

Taught by Robert Griffiths  

Important things we need to 

 understand about the workings of 
economics.  

 

Cultural Geography 

11:00 AM    

Taught by Jeannie Griffiths 

Learn the history, culture and geography of 

many of the world’s 196 countries, along with 

personal stories from many years of overseas 

living.    

 

HEAR YE HEAR YE! 

Presenting Live & In Person 

Elder Quest Monthly Luncheons!  

(With safe distancing and no Zoom!)   

2nd Tuesday of the Month 

 Maglebys, 198 S. Main St, Springville (more on the next page) 

Reservations are required one week or more in advance. 

Cost is still just $16 per person!     

Nancy Jefferies is taking reservations At 801 822-2326 or 

Email nancy.jefferies@comcast.net 

IMPORTANT!   All Elder Quest classes will be broadcast on the internet through Zoom  

until the Provo Senior Center opens and becomes available for EQ classes.   

For help getting started with Zoom on your computer or smart phone, email: 

elderquestonline@gmail.com 
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Pot Pourri Lecture Series (Live via Zoom!) 

3rd Tuesday only at 1:00 PM 

Tues, September 22  

Ruth Brasher “Teddy Bears for Traumatized Children” 

Ruth makes and also directs other groups who make Teddy Bears for The Children’s Justice Center.   

Find out why this project is an important piece in treating traumatized children.  

Ruth will share stories  about making bears as well as the children who receive them. 

Tues, October 27 

Clark Snelgrove “Energy, Society and Environment” 

Clark researches sources to help better understand nuclear science and dispel common misconceptions.  

He is currently working on developing lab activities to help students understand nuclear physics.  

Education: BA in Physics Teachings, BYU; Master in Physics Teaching, UofU; PhD course work at VA Tech. 

 

HEAR YE HEAR YE! 

Presenting Live & In Person 

Elder Quest Monthly Luncheons!  

(With safe distancing and no Zoom!)   

 

2nd Tuesday  

 Maglebys, 198 S. Main St, Springville 

Reservations are required  

at least one or more weeks in advance. 

 

Cost is still just $16 per person!     

Nancy Jefferies is taking reservations  

At 801 822-2326 or 

Email nancy.jefferies@comcast.net 

2nd Tuesday 

Luncheons and Speakers: 

Tues, Sept 8 at 1 pm 

“Meet the Teachers” 

Tues, Oct 13 at 1 pm 

Where is America Heading? 

Earnest Istook. Former Oklahoma 

 Congressman 

 Tues, Nov 10 at 1 pm 

Meet the EQ Scholarship recipients 

Tues, Dec 8 at 1 pm 

Holiday Celebrations 
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Wednesday Classes 

The World and I 

10 AM 

Taught by Jim Wright  

An intriguing and 

thrilling discussion  

where all can agree 

to disagree.  

Faulkner,  

the Unvanquished: Trials of the  Spirit 

1 PM 

Taught by Neal Lambert 

Live from St. George through the magic of Zoom! 

William Cuthbert Faulkner was an American writer and Nobel Prize laure-

ate from Oxford, Mississippi.  

2:30 pm 

Taught by Dave Johnson and Glen Smith 

Delight with the language and the literature 

 of the Bard. Join with us and study 4 plays from the 

 (hopefully) 2021 season of Shakespeare in Cedar City. 

IMPORTANT!   All Elder Quest classes will be 

broadcast on the internet through Zoom until the 

Provo Senior Center opens and becomes safe and 

available for EQ classes.   

For help getting started with Zoom on your  

computer or smart phone, email:  

elderquestonline@gmail.com 
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Thursday Classes 

Temples  

Ancient and  

Modern 

11:00 AM 

Taught by Don Norton 

 

A look into the fascinating histories of these 

magnificent edifices  

FRIDAY’s class 

IMPORTANT!   All Elder Quest classes will be broadcast on the internet through Zoom  

until the Provo Senior Center opens and becomes available for EQ classes.   

For help getting started with Zoom on your computer or smart phone, email: elderquestonline@gmail.com 

Welcome to the 21st Century— 

This is How it’s Done 

10 AM 

Taught by David and Charlene Wilson 

What is this Zoom stuff all about?  The first class 

 will focus on everything Zoom! 

Simple and easy to understand technology for sen-

iors. Energy efficiency, media, lifestyle, smart 

phones, computers, and so on.  

Anton Chekhov- 
Russia’s greatest short  

story writer 
2:30 pm   

Taught by  Gary Browning 

 

 “Ward No 6 and Other Stories” by Che-

khov and translated by Constance Garnett can 

be purchased on Amazon. You may choose to 

attend the class whether or not you read all.  

 Chekhov is considered by many as one of 
the greatest short story writers of all time, Che-
khov’s extraordinary storytelling gift is exempli-
fied in this volume of twenty-three of his most 
popular stories.  

A View From the Big Screen on 

the Purpose of Our Lives 

1:00 pm 

Taught by Alan Keele 
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Travel Opportunities for  

Elder Quest 

Joan & Carla are trying very hard to make travel plans for Elder Quest for 2021. 

If indeed the world does open up, we will be planning to take you to see the 

musicals and opera at Logan next summer. We are also looking at the shows at 

Tuacahn and the Shakespeare Festival. Also, in Cedar City, they have the Neil Simon Festival which presents 

great plays, so we would like to incorporate those three venues into one trip. It is too early yet to have any-

thing definite in place. 

 

Hill Cumorah Pageant & Historic Upstate New York Tour 

July 12 -18, 2021 

(This is a Travel Passport Tour and the Board has give us permission to give you a weeks head start before 

we send it out nationally because so many of you have requested us to do a church history tour. You will 

receive the tour by email as soon as we have a firm price. Once the bus is full, we have to stop selling!) 

 

This will be your last and final chance to see the Hill Cumorah Pageant. So don’t miss it. 

We will do our best to include the Smith Farm, the Sacred Grove, Hill Cumorah, Visitors Center and Top of Hill, Book of 

Mormon Publication Site, Phelps General store, Historic Palmyra Museum & the Martin Harris Farm. 

We will visit the Kirtland Temple and Visitors Site, the 19th Century Grist Mill, the Newell K. Whitney store, the Isaac 

Morley Farm and the Whitney Home, the sawmill and ashery in Kirtland, Ohio. In Pennsylvania, we will be visiting the 

Priesthood Restoration Site in Susquehanna, Pennsylvania. We will see the Cemetery where Joseph and Emma Smith 

buried their first child as well as Emma’s parents. 

So, this is the Mormon Church History part of the tour. We do not want to take you to that beautiful, historic part of 

the United States without showing you as much of upstate New York as we can. 

We will visit Niagara Falls, from the United States Side, and also do the Maid of the Mist to take a boat up close to the 

Falls on the water. We want to show you Letchworth State Park. This was voted #1, out of 6,000 State Parks, in the 

United States in 2017.  

Seneca Falls is the Home of the Women’s Museum and the Women’s Hall 0f Fame. This is where the Women’s move-

ment, for their right to vote, began. We will visit the beautiful “Finger Lakes” of Upstate New York. According to Native 

American Legend, the lakes were formed when the great Spirit laid his hands on the land to bless it. His fingers left 

imprints that filled with water, hence the name “Finger Lakes.”. We will also do a boat trip on one of the lakes. Our 

final stop will be the Corning Glass Museum. 

We just hope you are ready to kick off those Bunny Slippers, put on some sturdy shoes and go exploring with 

us. We have all spent enough time alone. We need some socialization! 

GO ELDER QUEST!!!!! 
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A massive Thank You is in order to everyone who has  

• Telephoned others 

• arranged for teachers and lecturers 

• agreed to teach or present,  

• sorted through technology 

• checked out restaurants  

•  And in anyway contributed  

to this unique Fall Semester of Elder Quest.    

 It has been a huge under taking to put together the vir-

tual classes with the hope that all you Elder Questers will  

register and give it a try, and enjoy what has been arranged.    

We are all doing the best we can. Stay safe! 



15 

 

 

2020-21 Elder Quest Board Members 

President __________________ Cheryl Johnson 

First Vice President__________ David Wilson 

Second Vice President/   

UVU Elder Quest Coordinator __Karen Cloward 

Immediate Past President______Ruth Hillam  

Secretary___________________Janet Harmon 

Treasurer___________________Marjean Bingham 

Parliamentarian______________Dave Johnson 

Curriculum__________________Julia Blair 

 

Current Events/Luncheons______Tal Huber 

Calling Committee_____________Gerri Bushell 

Class Facilitator_______________Barbara Hoag 

Recruiting & Registration________David Wilson 

Historian_____________________Sharon Bird  

Day Trip Coordinator___________Ruth Hillam 

Newsletter Editor_____________Terry Ann Harward 

Scholarship/Travel____________ Joan Hahn 

Technology__________________Gerhard Ruf 

The 2020-21 Fall Semester  

begins with a 1 pm luncheon at Magleby’s in Springville on September 9, 2020.  

Zoom classes begin September 14, 2020. Each semester is 10 weeks.  

 

To stay up to date with Elder Quest: 

* Website: elderquest/ce/uvu.edu *  

* Facebook search for: Elder Quest Utah County *  

*YouTube search for: Elder Quest Utah County * 
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UVU Elder Quest 
Give us a call for more information 

about UVU Elder Quest  

 

President Cheryl Johnson 

383 225-9483  

 

Vice President David Wilson 

801 361-0033 

wilsonavida@gmail.com  

 

Membership Chair  

Marjean Bingham 

801 671-3144 
 

Find us on Facebook!  

Elder Quest--Utah County 

 

Visit us on the web at  

elderquest/ce/uvu.edu 

Utah Valley University 

Elder Quest MS 134 

800 West University Parkway 

Orem, UT  84058-5999 

Editorial Opinion:  
 
Undaunted and rising from the ashes of  a pandemic 
like a shining phoenix, Elder Quest is determined to 
continue to provide quality opportunities for you, and 
continue with Senior learning as well as supporting 
scholarships for non-traditional students.  
 
This semester, the camaraderie we share may look a 
little different but it’s still there through the magic of  
Zoom. Classes and Potpourri Lectures are all availa-
ble for Elder Quest members where you can share 
comments and see each other's faces.  
 
Come join your Elder Quest friends and teachers 
from the safety of  your home on this crazy covid jour-
ney. We will look forward to future classes when we 
can all again shake hands and meet face to face safely. 
  

Terry Ann Harward, 

Newsletter Editor 


